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Halifax Board of Health 

Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, June 13, 2018 

 

 On Wednesday, a meeting of the Halifax Board of Health was held at the Halifax Town hall. 

Present at the meeting were:  

 John Weber – Co-Chairman, Board of Health 

 Alan J. Dias – Clerk, Board of Health  

 Cathleen Drinan – Health Agent, Board of Health 

 Peggy Selter – Administrative Assistant, Board of Health 

          Charlie Seelig – Executive Administrator, Selectman’s Office 

 Robert Piccirilli – Building Inspector, Building Department 

  

The Board of Health meeting opened at 3:30p.m 

1. Discussion: Whether or not the town can accept a reimbursement check for $800.00 for 

punctured/ruined tires. 

a. Charlie Seelig, Executive Administrator, Selectman’s Office updated those present 

on the check submitted to the town for reimbursement and passed out the letter submitted 

with the check for the other town officials to read.   

b. Mr. Seelig stated based on the advice from Town Counsel, the town wants no 

appearance of some other outcome because of accepting a check from Mr. Marble. 

c. Alan Dias, Clerk, Board of Health updated those present on what was discussed at 

previous Board of Health meeting and also updated them on information someone gave 

him regarding vandalism done at a property owned by the Marbles. 

d. Mr. Dias commented that the Board of Health made what they considered a 

business decision when they agreed that it might be ok to accept the reimbursement to the 

town.  However, he has no problem turning the decision over to the Board of Selectmen 

and letting them decide, but as a taxpayer he would like to accept the check. 

 

A Motion was made to defer the decision of accepting a reimbursement check in the amount of 

$800.00 over to the Board of Selectmen. 

 Motion: Alan Dias 

 Second: John Weber 

 Unanimous vote on the motion 

Adjournment 

A Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:45p.m. 

 Motion: Alan Dias 

 Second: John Weber 

 Unanimous vote on the motion 

Typed by, 

Peggy Selter 

Administrative Assistant 

 

Signed By: 
John Weber – Co-Chairman 

Alan Dias – Clerk 
~You can receive an official signed copy of meeting minutes at the Board of Health Office~ 


